The Foot Fire was reported by neighbors. The fire was dispatched at approximately 16:12. I arrived on scene within 10 minutes of dispatch. West Point District Engine 313 and West Point Cal-Fire Engine 4453 arrived on scene within 17 minutes of dispatch. Our water tender reached the incident soon after. Upon arrival, I established an incident command and noticed heavy smoke and fire showing from the center of the building through the roof. The house was unoccupied at the time. The first engines arriving on scene made an aggressive interior attack. However, due to heavy fire conditions and water supply issues, we transitioned from an offense attack to a defensive attack for firefighter safety. The incident lasted approximately 6 hours, but our District checked on the structure for several days after. The majority of the structure was lost. The cause of the fire is undetermined at this time. The agencies that responded to the incident were West Point Fire, Cal-Fire, Central Fire, Mokelumne Hill Fire, and San Andreas Fire.
 
I couldn’t be more proud of the team that I’m working with at West Point. The cooperation between Cal-Fire and West Point Fire Protection District has been outstanding. The next-in resources to help us take about 30 minutes to reach West Point from the time of dispatch. The structure was a loss, but safe-aggressive firefighting kept it contained to the footprint of the structure. We’re on our own up here with many resources so far away. 
 
Even though measure A funds have not yet been dispersed to the fire districts, planning for this funding has enabled me to increase the level of training which directly impacted the Foot Fire. We have been able to change our response plan to be able to get our district’s water tender out at the time of dispatch for fires. 

